EAA Chapter 1378 Meeting Minutes April 18, 2015

- 1. Steve Glover, Chapter Secretary, called the roll and accounted for 13 members present. The 10 visitors were welcomed and recognized.
- 2. Lonnie Hitchcock, Chapter President, distributed the March minutes and asked for comments. With no discussion, the minutes were approved.
- 3. Dewey Young, Chapter Treasurer, gave a report on the bank balances: Checking Fund \$4183.00; Food Fund \$961.00; Young Eagles Fund \$443.00 No expenditures were reported.
- 4. Update for Young Eagles Rally: currently scheduled for KSRB on May 9 or 16; and at 0A3 in June or July. Roth Terrell, Steve Glover, Lonnie Hitchcock, and David Teter agreed to be available to fly Young Eagles. Dewey Young and Mike Carpenter agreed to help with ground activities at the event.
- 5. Preston Ball, Joseph Allen, and Stephen Glover, senior members with Civil Air Patrol Squadron TN-393 gave an update on the activities of the Cadets and Senior Members. Recently there have been several emergency services related sorties to help clean up debris after the devastating ice storm back in February. Steve Glover is a CAP approved pilot and will soon bring a CAP airplane to conduct orientation flights for squadron cadets. The mission of the Civil Air Patrol is in three areas: aerospace education, cadet leadership, and emergency services.
- 6. Burton Mason was introduced as the new A&P IA at Upper Cumberland Regional Airport. Several of our members have used his services at Smithville airport and spoke highly of his work.
- 7. Motion to adjourn was by approved.
- 8. A hamburger cookout was held to honor Audie Jestes. Donations in the amount of \$667 were received and given directly to Audie Jestes and his family. Bob Mackie donated the food, and Mike Carpenter coordinated the entire event.